Minutes of Peace and Social Concerns committee, 9/23/2013
Present: Andy, Eric, Dan, Roger, Susan, Adele, Carol, Beth

We began with a time of silence followed by singing of “We Shall Overcome” and then Andy’s telling of his time at the 50th anniversary of the March on Washington.  We responded to the question of, What have we overcome in these fifty years, and what remains?
Letter writing and FCNL announcements:  we decided that the fourth Sunday will be the regular day for an advocacy appeal during announcements, to be given by Beth our FCNL representative, or by somebody she specifies if she cannot do it.  If the 4th Sun announcement is missed, we will use the following 5th (when there is one) or 1st Sunday for the announcement. The second Sunday will continue to be the day for letter writing, with the topic given during the announcement period.  This means that the meeting will hear from our committee regularly twice a month.
Letter writing on October 13: Beth will be in charge, providing the topic and making the announcement. Georgana Foster suggested a letter on MA legislation on gun control.  Other topics could be the US/Iran relationship, the Keystone XL pipeline, food stamps (SNAP), and Chelsea Manning.
The August topic was divestiture of the state investment fund from fossil fuels.  The September topic was urging the US to not bomb Syria. Each month there should be a small item in the newsletter telling people the topic and the materials, and a reminder that if a person cannot participate in the letter writing at Mount Toby on second Sundays, the person can consult materials available on line. Roger will put a note in this newsletter about that.

Ayiti Resurrect (Ayiti is Creole for Haiti):  Adele told of this program and of the participation of herself and her daughter in it.  (See ayitiresurrect.org/ )  Adele is planning a meeting on December 7th, with a meal, a movie, and discussion.  She asked for cosponsorship by our committee, which was offered gladly.  She will keep in touch with us for help in arranging the meeting.  She will send an article about the event to the newsletter editor and to the P&SC listserv.  Roger will help with projection of the movie.
Susan gave us information about the Source-to-Sea cleanup, with two contingents being arranged by Susan and Dan.  The date is October 5th.   She will put a reminder into the newsletter about it. Promotion of the event is encouraged.
Adele, Mount Toby’s AFSC representative, told about the AFSC’s 45th anniversary meeting, a great success and wonderful celebration of the AFSC and also of Frances Crowe, its founder in our area.  Adele sees hopeful signs of youthful people getting involved with AFSC, through the HIPP program and Jeff Napolitano’s use of young interns. Adele is offering to join the AFSC’s Northeast executive council.
Eric, who is on the NEYM Peace and Social Concerns committee, spoke of the need to integrate the P&SC work in monthly meetings, with the work of the NEYM committee.  He solicited suggestions for how to promote this integration, and several suggestions, e.g. about improving communications, were made, which Eric noted.
Beth spoke of the Nolumbeka Project, alerting us to her interest in it.  We asked Beth to write up some information about the project and how she hopes we can be involved in it, for our next meeting.
Nan Davies has been a regular attender and participant in ION, the Interfaith Opportunities Network.  We easily agreed to suggest that the meeting (1) create a position of representative to ION, and (2) designate Nan as our representative.  Roger will forward this to the meeting Clerk.
For the last year, Susan has been the coordinator of our committee’s responsibility of oversight of the “Other Organizations” – contacting them, scheduling them, etc.   Adele will take this over for the year, with help from others as needed, and Roger will create a “how to do it” description for this coordination.

The discussion of race and class, initiated by this committee and led so far by Andy, is continuing on first Sundays.  He welcomes others who may feel led to take on the leadership of the group though he is willing to continue and feels that he benefits from it personally.  Eric may feel drawn to lead the November gathering, on class issues.  There seems to be some question or uncertainty about the relation between the group’s meetings and the “Quaker Marinade” scheduling.
Film series:  Although Carol considered taking responsibility for the series this year she has decided that this is not her calling.  Some film suggestions were made.  Beth offered to coordinate the first film, the Testimonio Project by an AFSC intern, with Jeff Napolitano and Judi Campbell, on Thursday November 14th if possible.
Diane Randall, executive director of FCNL, spoke at our meeting about The Shared Security project (available, along with the study guide, online at sharedsecurity.org) which may serve as material for our 11:40 hour or for the Quaker Marinade, in future months.  This may be a future agenda item for us.

We were pleased to know that Eric Wasileski now considers himself a member of this committee.  Fix up your email lists accordingly, everybody:  ericwasileski@gmail.com.

We ended with a period of silence.
